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Nathan Hale School

Second Grade Classroom Newsletter



Teaching kids to count is fine, but teaching them what counts is best.
Bob Talber
Email is the best way to reach us at:
Jessica.Matey@new-haven.k12.ct.us or Stacey.Cormier@new-haven.k12.ct.us
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Current Topics of Study


Science/ Social Studies

November we will focus on the first Thanksgiving and make connections to our own family traditions. Soon we will be taking a field trip to the Ct Science Museum too. Permission slips will go out soon!

Writing

Students will begin writing an all about book on something they are an expert at. This unit will focus on informative research based writing. 

Language Arts

In reading, we will be starting learning about non-fiction books. We will learn about non-fiction text features and identifying the elements of a non-fiction book. We will also learn to comprehend the information we find in these types of books. 

Math

Students will continue learning about addition up to 1,000. This will include using 3 digit numbers with and without regrouping. Students will be adding in the hundreds, tens, and ones place. For example, they will learn how to add 447+46 to equal 493. 












Upcoming Trips/Events

Class Announcements
Homework Notes


Please be sure you send your child with coats, hats and gloves.  The playground is in the shade most of the day and it gets very cold.  We will go out as long as it is not raining or below 35
 

· November 5- No school
· November 11- No school/ Veteran’s Day
· November 13- Half Day/ Parent Conferences
· November 27- Half Day
· November 28-29- Thanksgiving Holiday




    The STAR Homework sheet has 4 assignments for the next six weeks that students will choose for homework. They can earn up to four stars a night!
     The MUST DO homework is to read every night for 20 minutes which will always earn 1 star. 
      *Please make sure your child has a designated homework folder.*
	














HOT Questions


[image: MC900434411[1]]*How can we be kind to our friends?  

*What are you thankful for?







Parents
Two new feeling words will be introduced each month to add to our Class Mood Meter. As a class, this will help us identify new feeling words to use other than “happy” or “sad.” We will be giving the word family that corresponds with the two new words. Please discuss the new word at home to help further their understanding beyond the classroom. 
1. WORD FAMILY- Proud  self-respect (new word)
2. WORD FAMILY- Guilt/Shame  blame (new word)
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